
Coming in September
September 7
	 YJF Service

September 8
	 Selichot

September 16
	 Erev Rosh Hashanah

September 17 & 18
	 Rosh Hashanah

September 25
	 Kol Nidre

September 26
	 Yom Kippur

September 30
	 Sukkah Decorating
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The Jewish Community Center 
of Paramus

Requests the pleasure of your presence at

Its Annual Selichot Reception
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 8

at 8:30 P.M.
Honoring 

Elana & Eugene Heitlinger 
and

Wendy & Barry Salkin 
In recognition of their distinguished service to the Jewish Community 
Center of Paramus, Elana and Eugene Heitlinger and Wendy and Barry 
Salkin will be the honorees at our annual Selichot reception. The JCCP 
is an important part of their lives, a place where they are truly at home. 
We hope they will continue to be an active and vital part of our Center 
family for many years. Yasher Koach!

Selichot services will begin at 10:30 p.m., following the reception. The 
Selichot service is the formal beginning of the High Holidays period. We 
gather late in the evening for a special series of penitential prayers that 
help us to prepare for this season of repentance. Please plan to be with 
us as Rabbi Arthur Weiner and Cantor Sam Weiss lead this important 
service.

See next  page for Heitlinger and Salkin bios...

• •
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Barry and Wendy Salkin met Feb. 14, 1971, at a Harvard Hillel mix-
er and have been married 39 years. They lived in Boston and Bay-
onne before moving to River Edge 32 years ago, when they joined 
the JCCP. Their son, Leon, and his wife, Lori, live in Bala Cynwyd, 
Pa., with their adorable daughter, Chloe Estelle, almost 2 years old. 
Their daughter, Stacey, and her husband, Michael Ackerman, live 
in Englewood with their very cute puppy, Candy, aka BooBoo. 

Barry, who was born and raised in Bayonne, earned a bachelor’s 
degree in American History from Rutgers in New Brunswick. He 
went on to earn a Ph.D. in American History and a law degree, 
both from Harvard. He works as a lawyer in New York City, spe-
cializing in Executive Compensation and Employee Benefits.

Wendy, born in Brookline, Mass., and raised in Boston, graduat-
ed with a bachelor’s degree in Biology from Brandeis and went 
on to earn a master’s in Social Work from Columbia University. 
She has worked with seniors and in a rehabilitation hospital. She 
served as administrator of one of the pilot programs for the first 
kosher hot lunch sites and home delivery services. 

Wendy and Barry have been faithfully sending out the JCCP yah-
rzeit cards for 30 years. They work as a team, with Wendy usually 
writing the cards and Barry double-checking them. Wendy and 
Barry also participate in the minyans whenever they can, espe-
cially enjoying the rabbi’s talks. 

Wendy is a graduate of the JCCP PEP program and she has writ-
ten reviews of JCCP Library books for the synagogue Bulletin. 
She attends Sisterhood meetings and particularly enjoys par-
ticipating in the knitting group that is part of the Community 
Affairs Committee. Barry and Wendy have been on the Board of 
Governors for 25 years. 

In the community, Wendy’s major involvement has been with 
the River Dell Chapter of Hadassah, first as the treasurer for 
many years and now beginning her seventh year serving as co-
president. Wendy also is a member of the Pomegranate Guild of 
Northern New Jersey. In addition, she is a graduate of the Flor-
ence Melton program and has attended post-graduate courses. 
She also has served as a Girl Scouts leader and continues to be 
active in the Order of the Evergreen, the Girl Scouts alumna 
group. Both she and Barry were also active with the Boy Scouts. 

Barry does a substantial amount of pro bono work for small tax-
exempt organizations. Sharing an interest in American history, 
Wendy and Barry are members of the Bergen County Historical 
Society. They have attended many events at the Steuben House 
and currently are participating in the School of Interpretation.

Barry and Wendy Salkin 

Elana and Eugene Heitlinger joined the JCCP in 2002. They were looking for 
a warm and friendly Traditional Conservative synagogue in Bergen County, 
and found it at the JCCP. They quickly became active volunteers and regu-
lars at Shabbat and holiday services. 

Elana and Eugene both grew up in families that were very active in 
synagogue life, so it is no surprise when they became active synagogue 
members as well. Elana was a Sisterhood co-president and currently is an 
Israel Bonds Committee co-chair, a Young Jewish Families co-president, a 
member of the Membership Committee and a kitchen supervisor. Eugene 
was a Men’s Club co-president and currently is a Young Jewish Families co-
president, an Israel Bonds Committee co-chair, a Membership Committee 
co-chair, a member of the Religious Committee and a kitchen supervisor. In 
addition, Eugene created the current JCCP website.

Elana and Eugene are both from North Jersey. Elana is originally from Pat-
erson and Teaneck, and Eugene grew up in Bergenfield. Elana and Eugene, 
and their son Yossi, now live in Ridgefield Park. 

Elana went to Yavneh Academy, the Moriah School, and Frisch High School..
Eugene went to Hebrew school at Cong. Beth Sholom in Teaneck and the 
Bergen County High School of Jewish Studies. Elana and Eugene met in 
college at a Hillel Sukkot event. Both were active members of Hillel, with 
Elana serving as a Hillel chapter president and Eugene as a publicity chair-
man.

Professionally, Elana is an advertising and marketing traffic and project 
manager. She earned a bachelor’s degree in advertising, with a minor in 
marketing, and has managed projects primarily in pharmaceutical adver-
tising and retail marketing. 

Eugene is a software developer and project manager. He holds a bachelor’s 
degree in marketing and a master’s degree in information technology and 
project management. He has designed and built software, and managed 
software projects, for a wide variety of industries domestically and interna-
tionally, and in the public and private sectors.

The Heitlingers enjoy traveling around the United States and Canada – 
they have spent time seeing 49 states in America and the eastern provinces 
of Canada. They have visited synagogues and points of Jewish interest in 
these areas.

Their son, Yossi, is 8 years old and will be starting the third grade this fall. 
He attends the JCCP Hebrew school. Yossi took some of his first steps in the 
JCCP building and has been a regular at Shabbat and holiday services since 
he was about 2 weeks old.

“We were looking for a place to daven on Shabbat and holidays and found 
so much more,” the Heitlingers say. “The JCCP is a wonderful synagogue 
with so many terrific people. Words cannot express how touched we are to 
have been chosen for such an honor. We are truly humbled.”

Elana and Eugene Heitlinger 
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I have always been fascinated by 
the High Holidays theme of Tes-
huvah (repentance), the idea that 
we can make changes and cor-
rections in how we live our lives. 
It is in the very act of realizing our 
mistakes, and adopting more posi-
tive and enriching actions to re-
place them, that we can fulfill our 
vast potential and become part-
ners with G-d in the never-ending 
miracle of creation. There is a flip 
side, however. Teshuvah may be 
well and good for mistakes and er-
rors that affect our lives, but what 
about our mistakes that hurt other 
people?

You know that I like to tell stories 
to illustrate the great ideas of the 
High Holidays period. Allow me to 
offer a story about Dr. Albert Sabin, 
whose oral vaccine was responsi-
ble for the widespread prevention 
and almost complete eradication 
of polio. But there is something 
else about Sabin that few know. 

There was a scar about a quarter-
inch above his left eye. As he once 
explained to a group of doctors, 
“This scar is a part of my own per-
sonal heritage as a Jew. I got it as a 
child raised in a small Jewish town 
in Poland. Some Christian children 
threw stones at me because I was 
Jewish. Had the stone been a quar-
ter of an inch lower, my left eye 
would have been blinded. Since 
I do not see with my right eye, if 
the stone had struck my left eye I 
would be totally blind today.”

From the Rabbi

Rabbi Arthur D. Weiner

Just ponder for a moment what 
would have happened to us all 
if Sabin had been unable to look 
through a microscope. That one 
tiny act of hate, of flinging one 
stone, could have resulted in the 
maiming and death of thousands 
of children because the oral vac-
cine might have been discovered 
years later than it was -- or perhaps 
not at all. That one tiny expression 
of hate could have harmed all hu-
manity.

One of the great truths that we 
must realize is that despite the 
great gift of Teshuvah, each of us 
has the ability to make mistakes 
and commit errors that will have 
lasting impact and perhaps never 
be corrected. That is why another 
message of this sacred season — 
the preciousness of each and every 
moment with which we are blessed 
— ought to be in our minds as we 
prepare for the upcoming High 
Holidays. Not only must we con-
sider how we can rid ourselves of 
attitudes and behaviors that have 
led us in awkward directions, but 
also how to live lives of even great-
er discipline, so that we not only 
enrich ourselves but those around 
us as well. At a time when our lead-
ing individuals and institutions can 
no longer project the morality and 
dignity that inspire us; when high 
culture succumbs to society’s low-
est common denominator; when 
education and learning no longer 
command respect and our best re-
sources, we must look to ourselves 
and set higher personal standards 
to combat the decline around us. 

Good people do make a difference. 
Judaism, especially regarding its 
teachings about the significance 
and meaning of the High Holidays 
season, reminds us that we have 
power. And with that power, we 
can better avoid mistakes. 

I want to wish you all a L’shana To-
vah, a healthy and happy new year. 
I look forward to greeting you dur-
ing the High Holidays services.
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The Florence Melton  
Adult Mini-School:

Adult Learning for the Wondering Jew
Evening and day classes for the Florence Melton Adult Mini-
School are scheduled throughout our community and run from 
October through June. For information about Melton’s world-
class curriculum developed at Hebrew University and taught by 
master teachers, please visit www.jfnnj.org/meltonschool. Reg-
ister today for early-bird discounts.

The JCCP Religious Committee is pleased to announce that 
Eli Murad and David Goodman will be honored with special 
aliyahs during the Simchat Torah celebration on Tuesday, Oct. 
9, beginning at 9 a.m. We are so grateful for their many years 
of devoted service to the religious life of our synagogue.  
Mazel Tov to David, who will be the Chattan Torah, the special 
aliyah that marks the completion of the yearly reading of the 
Torah, and Eli, who will be the Chattan Bereshit, the special 
aliyah that marks the beginning of the Torah reading for the 
new year. We look forward to seeing you at services, where 
you can personally wish them a Yasher Koach.

Simchat Torah Honors  
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~ AND THE WINNERS ARE … 
 
On Thursday evening, July 19, 2012, at a special open meeting of the Board of Trustees, to which all 
JCCP members were invited, we selected the winners from more than 500 chances purchased in our 
14th Annual Membership Lottery.  The lucky winners for 2012 are: 
 

Free Membership for One Year       Helen and Gary Hutmacher   
 Two Free High Holiday Seats     Linda and Les Klein 
 A Leaf on the Tree of Life     Shelley and Owen Moritz  

A Guaranteed Parking Space for the High Holidays  Lynn and Phil Waxberg 
A Guaranteed Parking Space for the High Holidays  Beverly and Milt Diamond 
A Guaranteed Parking Space for the High Holidays  Susan and Stan Liebowitz 
A Guaranteed Parking Space for the High Holidays  Frieda and Alan Finkelstein 

 A 24” Flat Screen High Definition TV   Mimi Levin 
 A 30” Rolling Duffle       Phyllis and Larry Polevoy 

   Donated by The Luggage Center in Summit NJ      
 Dinner for 6 people at Shabbat Across America  Candice and Michael Feiler 
 
Congratulations to all the winners.  The Membership Lottery is a great tradition at the JCCP, as well as a 

much needed fundraiser, and we look forward to its continued success in the future. 
 

~ THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO PARTICIPATED ~ 

hiGh holidAY PrAYerS 
WorKShoP

please join Cantor Weiss on the fi rst three thursdays in Septem-
ber when he will be teaching a workshop on the melodies and 
liturgy of the High Holidays. You may choose the afternoon class 
at 2 pm or the evening class at 7 pm. the workshop is designed 
to help you appreciate and feel more connected to the rosh 
Hashanah and Yom Kippur services. Contact Cantor Weiss or call 
the offi  ce with any questions.

SiMchAT TorAh 
SinG-AlonG

Join Cantor Weiss on thursday, Oct. 4, for a sing-along session to 
help prepare for the congregation’s two Simchat torah celebra-
tions (Oct. 8 and 9). We will meet twice that day, at 2 p.m. and 7 
p.m. You are invited to one or both sessions.

to our dear friends at the JCCp,

We thank you for your kindness and expression of sympa-
thy shown to our family during this very sad time. Our be-
loved Joseph Fried – husband, father, grandfather (Zaidy), 
brother, relative and friend – will be in our hearts forever.

the loving tributes and donations made in his memory will 
help to continue the tzedakah he gave to so many Jewish 
and secular charities, especially to the State of Israel, which 
he loved and worked for all his life.

Rhoda Fried and Mildred Lerman, 
Renee Feldman, Sandy Fox

Thank Thank Thank You!
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The summer is over, school is about 
to start, and of course that means 
the High Holidays are almost here. 
I hope everyone had a safe sum-
mer and enjoyed their vacations or 
time off. Most years the office can 
catch up on projects in July be-
cause it is a little slower. This sum-
mer the JCCP office was busy both 
in July and August. 

As everyone is aware, the High 
Holidays ticket process had chang-
es due to the implementation of 
the Egalitarian service in Stark Hall. 
Also, we have implemented new 
security procedures for the High 
Holidays. There is a detailed expla-

From the Executive Director
nation elsewhere in this Bulletin. 
And finally, the JCCP Board of 
Trustees has approved a new by-
law having to do with your pay-
ment of JCCP financial obligations. 
If you have any questions about 
any of these items, please call or 
email me. 

With the Jewish New Year about to 
start, I would like to thank Rita, 
Naz, Galo and the rest of the custo-
dial staff for their efforts and coop-
eration in the past year. I also 
would like to thank Rabbi Weiner, 
Cantor Weiss, Marcia Kagedan, 
Judy Fox, and Rabbis Kogen and 
Gold. Let me take this opportunity 
to wish a Yasher Koach to Russell 
Rothman for his two years as presi-
dent. I really appreciated all his 
support during his presidency. 
And finally, a special thanks to all 
the volunteers that help out dur-
ing the year and help make the 
JCCP a welcoming place and our 
home away from home. 

Let me end by wishing everyone in 
the Congregation a L’Shana Tova 
from my family and me. May it be a 
healthy and prosperous year for 
all. 

Joe A. Herrmann

Friday Evening ServiceS
Friday, August 31....................................................................8:30 p.m.
ONEG HOST:  �JCCP

Sabbath ServiceS
Saturday, September 1......................................................... 9:00 a.m.
TORAH READING:  Ki Tetze
KIDDUSH HOST:  �JCCP
JUNIOR CONGREGATION:..................................................10:00 a.m.
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...............................................................7:10 p.m.

Friday Evening ServiceS
Friday, September 7...............................................................8:30 p.m.
Young Jewish Families Service..........................................7:30 p.m.
ONEG HOST:  �Diane & Peter Weiss in honor of 

Noah’s Bar Mitzvah

Sabbath ServiceS
Saturday, September 8......................................................... 9:00 a.m.
TORAH READING:  Ki Tavo
KIDDUSH CO-SPONSORS:  �Diane & Peter Weiss in honor of 

Noah’s Bar Mitzvah 
EGALITARIAN  SERVICE IN SANCTUARY
TRADITIONAL  SERVICE IN BODEEN CHAPEL
JUNIOR CONGREGATION:..................................................10:00 a.m.
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...............................................................7:00 p.m.

Friday Evening ServiceS
Friday, September 14............................................................8:30 p.m.
ONEG HOST:  JCCP

Sabbath ServiceS
Saturday, September 15......................................................  9:00 a.m.
TORAH READING:  Nitzavim
 KIDDUSH HOST:  �The Glaser Family in honor of  

Poppi D’s (David Luria’s) 80th birthday
JUNIOR CONGREGATION:..................................................10:00 a.m.
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...............................................................6:50 p.m.

Friday Evening ServiceS
Friday, September 21............................................................8:30 p.m.
ONEG HOSTS:  �JCCP

Sabbath ServiceS
Saturday, September 22....................................................... 9:00 a.m.
TORAH READING:  Vayelech
KIDDUSH HOST:  JCCP
JUNIOR CONGREGATION:..................................................10:00 a.m.
TOT SHABBAT:........................................................................10:15 a.m.
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...............................................................6:35 p.m.

Friday Evening ServiceS
Friday, September 28............................................................8:30 p.m.
ONEG HOSTS:  JCCP

Sabbath ServiceS
Saturday, September 29....................................................... 9:00 a.m.
TORAH READING:  Ha’azinu
KIDDUSH HOST:  JCCP
JUNIOR CONGREGATION:..................................................10:00 a.m.
TOT SHABBAT:........................................................................10:15 a.m.
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...............................................................6:25 p.m.

Light
the 

Sabbath
Candles

Friday, September 7...................6:58 P.M.
Friday, September 14.................6:46 P.M.
Friday, September 21.................6:34 P.M.
Friday, September 28................6:22 P.M.

Fried named Hadassah chair
At the Northern New Jersey Region of Hadassah’s Centennial 
Gala, Edythe Fried was installed as Region Health Chair.



Help defeat hunger. Make our

20th Annual 
Operation Isaiah 

the best ever! 

Make it your first mitzvah of the New Year 

Kol Nidre Night, Tuesday, Sept 25, 2012 

   

We need any  non-perishable food, especially … 

Peanut Butter    Baby Formula         Rice 
   Beans        Canned Fruit           Cereal 
      Soup            Canned Vegetables      Pasta 
         Tuna Fish               Macaroni & Cheese                 Etc. 

Please:  No Glass Containers or Expired Dates 
Donations will benefit the Center for Food Action

Kol Nidre Night, Tuesday, Sept. 25
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President’s Message

Shalom,

As the new president of the JCCP, 
I would like to update you about 
an important development which 
has the potential, if it comes to fru-
ition, to have a significant positive 
impact on all aspects of the JCCP 
for many years to come.

As some of you may know, the 
JCCP and Congregation Beth Tik-
vah/New Milford Jewish Center 
have been involved in a prelimi-
nary round of merger discussions 
which began in the spring while 
Russell Rothman was still presi-
dent. Within the last few weeks, 
the New Milford Jewish Center has 
voted overwhelmingly to pursue 
merger discussions with us. This is 
a wonderful, exciting and historic 
opportunity for both the JCCP 
and the New Milford Jewish Cen-
ter, and is something that our two 

neighboring congregations have 
been pursuing in both formal and 
informal discussions which date 
back to the presidency of Gary 
Hutmacher.

At this point, both synagogues 
have appointed merger commit-
tees and we expect to begin for-
mal discussions in early August. 
Our committee consists of me, 
Jack Bauer, Eileen Schneider, Alan 
Jay and Ade Berman. While there 
are many issues to be explored 
and no timetable has been estab-
lished, we are optimistic that the 
discussions will be productive and 
will eventually lead to a successful 
unification of our two communi-
ties. To make the process a suc-
cess, we will need the cooperation, 
patience and support of our entire 
JCCP family.

In that regard, we have begun to 
invite New Milford Jewish Center 
members to attend events at the 
JCCP. If you see someone at one of 
our events who you don’t know, 
please act as a goodwill ambassa-
dor and reach out to them to wel-
come them and make them feel 
comfortable.

I will keep you updated about sig-
nificant developments as the pro-
cess unfolds. 

Sincerely, 

Harlan L. Cohen, President

Board of Governors
Our major event this year was our cocktail party, which was hosted 
by Dr. Richard and Fran Winters at their home. Fifty members of the 
Board of Governors attended. We honored Herbert Kolb for the many 
years of creating the most interesting Board of Governors’ Scrolls. We 
also presented four couples with our Chai Award: Nina and Russell 
Rothman; Randy and Paul Auerbach; Ronnie and Shel Schmidt; and 
Sheree and Joshua Weidman. 

We wish you a happy and healthy New Year. Please continue your 
support to the Board of Governors.

Dr. George and Sheila Leipsner 
Steve and Dr. Deborah Grundleger 
Board of Governors Co-Chairs

Harlan L. Cohen

SAVE THE DATE!
For an evening of

Broadway  
Classics

featuring
James Michael

Saturday Evening, November 10
at The Jewish Community Center of Paramus

See Flyer for Details...

Men’s Club
L’Shanah Tovah!

A Happy and Healthy New Year to everyone at the JCCP from the Men’s 
Club.

The Men’s Club is gearing up for a new year of events. We’ll be having card 
nights, breakfasts, dinners, a comedy night and any other events that our 
members might like.

Remember, our meetings are open to all of our members. Come and 
share your ideas with us. Come and just hang around and get to know us. 
We know that you’ll enjoy being a part of a great group of guys in your 
synagogue. Just give us a try.

Our next card night will be on Tuesday, Sept. 4. Our opening breakfast will 
be on Sunday, Sept. 9. Please try to attend one or both of these events.

Once again, we hope and pray for a good year for all of our friends at the 
JCCP.

Until next time.

Jerry Menter and Joe Esrig



Urgent High Holiday Message ~ New Security Procedures 

Please review our NEW security procedures:

For several months, our Board of Trustees and the newly designated Security Committee have been diligently 
addressing the issue of security at the JCCP.  Together with the Religious Committee, we have adopted new 
security measures for the upcoming High Holidays.  For your protection and for the safety of all joining us for 
the holidays, please read and abide by these new procedures: 

♦ Professional Uniformed Security Personnel will be posted at the front entrance and around the JCCP 
property. 

♦ EVERYONE must present a valid, current ticket to gain entrance to the building. 

o You must bring your ticket to EVERY SERVICE you attend. 

o This requirement applies to EVERYONE, i.e. adult members, their guests and all children age 
seven and above.  Accordingly, it is your responsibility to make arrangements for tickets for 
every member of your family.  As always, confidential arrangements can be made for anyone 
needing financial consideration.  Call the JCCP office and speak with the Executive Director, Joe 
Herrmann. 

♦ We reserve the right to refuse entrance to anyone who does not present a current, valid High Holiday 
ticket. 

o Those without tickets will be granted entrance to the building only at the discretion of our 
Professional Security Personnel and specially designated members of our Security Committee. 

♦ Entry to the building will be permitted ONLY at the main entrance.  While uniformed guards will be posted 
at other entrances, they will no longer allow entry through ANY OTHER DOOR.

♦ Every adult must be prepared to show a Photo ID.

♦ This policy will be enforced under the supervision of a Professional Security Contractor. 

This policy has been designed and approved for the safety of all.  Your complete cooperation is the responsible 
choice and will be greatly appreciated.   

The Board of Trustees, the Religious Committee and the Security Committee. 

Note:  High Holiday Tickets are still available.  Contact the JCCP office today. 



S’LICHOT RECEPTION & SERVICE                  9:30 P.M.
HONORING CANTOR SAM & DR. RAISY WEISS     
Saturday Evening – September 8, 2007   

ROSH HASHANAH - 1st Day      
Wednesday  Evening, September 12     Sanctuary -   6:45 P.M.
Thursay, September 13
 Service Begins       8:30 A.M.
 Torah Reading     10:00 A.M.
 Sounding of the Shofar    10:30 A.M. 
 Sermon      11:00 A.M.
 Musaf      11:30 A.M.
 Tashlich & Mincha      6:00 P.M.   
ROSH HASHANAH - 2nd Day – 
Friday, September 14
 Service Begins       8:30 A.M.
 Torah Reading     10:00 A.M.
 Sounding of the Shofar    10:30 A.M. 
 Sermon      11:00 A.M. 
 Musaf      11:30 A.M.
 Mincha/ Ma’ariv        6:45 P.M.      

SHABBAT SHUVA 
Friday, September 14 (No Late Service)     6:45 P.M.
Saturday, September 15
 Service Begins       9:00 A.M. 
 Mincha/Ma’ariv       6:45 P.M. 

YOM KIPPUR 
KOL NIDRE EVE. – September 21       
 Mincha        6:00 P.M.
 Doors Close for Kol Nidre      6:15 P.M.       SHARP
YOM KIPPUR DAY – 
Saturday, September 22
 Service Begins       9:00 A.M.
 Torah Reading     10:30 A.M.
 Rabbi Weiner’s Sermon    12:00 P.M.
 Yizkor      12:30 P.M.
 Musaf        1:00 P.M.
 Mincha        5:00 P.M.
 Ne-ilah Closing Service      6:15 P.M.
    Youth and Teens Service   
 Rosh Hashanah              10:30 A.M. to12:30 P.M.
 Yom Kippur Day                                         11:00 A.M. to 1:00 P.M.

High Holy Day Services
         5768 - 2008

SANCTUARY               PARALLEL SERVICE 
                    STARK HALL

  8:30 A.M.
10:00 A.M. 
11:00 A.M.
11:30 A.M.
  6:00 P.M.

  8:30 A.M.
10:00 A.M.
10:30 A.M. 
11:00 A.M.
11:30 A.M. 
 6:45  P.M.

6:45 P.M.

9:00 A.M. 
6:45 P.M.

 6:00 P.M.
 6:15 P.M. 

   8:30 A.M.
 10:00 A.M.
 11:00 A.M.
 12:00 P.M
 12:30 P.M.
   5:00 P.M.
   6:15 P.M.

5768  - 2007

12 13

A Happy New Year
5773 – 2012

To the entire Congregation 

and all the members  

of their families

we extend our very best wishes 

for a new year amply blessed 

with health, happiness & 

worthwhile achievements

The Rabbi, Cantor and  
the Entire Professional Staff,  

the Officers and Board of Trustees  
of the Congregation

JCCP High Holiday Services  ✡  5773 – 2012

sanctuary 
Traditional Service

Stark hall 
Egalitarian Service

SElichot RECEPTION & SERVICE: 
HONORING Barry and Wendy Salkin and Eugene and Elana Heitlinger  
Saturday Evening, September 8, 2012  

Rosh Hashanah – 1st Day
Sunday Evening, Sept. 16 	 6:45 P.M.  	 ___ 
Monday. Sept. 17    

Service Begins 	 8:30 A.M. 	 8:30 A.M.
Torah Service 	 9:45 A.M.  	 9:45 A.M. 
Shofar Service 	 10:30 A.M.  	 10:30 A.M.
Rabbi Weiner’s Sermon 	 11:00 A.M.  	 11:00 A.M. 
Musaf 	 11:30 A.M. 	 11:30 A.M. 
Tashlich and Mincha 	 6:15 P.M. 	 6:15 P.M.

Rosh Hashanah – 2nd Day
Tuesday, Sept. 18 

Service Begins	 8:30 A.M. 	 8:30 A.M.
Torah Service 	 9:45 A.M.  	 9:45 A.M. 
Shofar Service 	 10:30 A.M.  	 10:30 A.M. 
Rabbi Weiner’s Sermon 	 11:00 A.M.  	 11:00 A.M. 
Musaf 	 11:30 A.M. 	 11:30 A.M. 
Mincha/Maariv 	 6:45 P.M. 	 6:45 P.M.

Shabbat Shuva
Friday, Sept. 21 	 8:30 P.M.  	 ___

Saturday, Sept. 22 
Service Begins 	 9:00 A.M.  	 ___

Mincha/Maariv 	 6:30 P.M. 	 ___

Yom Kippur – kol nidre eve
Tuesday, Sept. 25 

Mincha 	 6:00 P.M. 	 6:00 P.M.
Doors Close for Kol Nidre 	 6:15 P.M. Sharp 	 6:15 P.M. Sharp

Yom Kippur day
Wednesday, Sept. 26

Service Begins 	 8:30 A.M. 	 8:30 A.M.
Torah Service 	 10:00 A.M.  	 10:00 A.M. 
Rabbi Weiner’s Sermon 	 11:15 P.M.  	 10:45 A.M. 
Yizkor 	 11:45 P.M.  	 11:45 P.M. 
Musaf 	 12:15 P.M. 	 12:15 P.M. 
Mincha 	 5:00 P.M. 	 5:00 P.M.
Neilah Closing Service 	 6:15 P.M. 	 6:15 P.M.

Youth and Teens Service and Babysitting
Rosh Hashanah:  11:00 A.M. to12:30 P.M.
Yom Kippur Day:  11:00 A.M. to 1:00 P.M.



JOIN YOUNG JEWISH FAMILIES  
 

  

Join the group  

for families with children  

under 13 years of age 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Events include monthly Friday night services, apple picking, movies, Bingo, Sukkah lunch, 
Chanukah party, Chinese dinner,  movies, ice skating, trivia night, bowling and much more. 
  
For more information or questions, please call Elana and Eugene at (201) 449-0562 
or go to www.jccparamus.org 
 
Please mail this application, with your suggested $36 annual family dues payable to  
JCCP-YJF, 304 East Midland Avenue, Paramus, NJ, 07652 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
FAMILY NAME: ________________________________________________________ 

HUSBAND: ____________________  WIFE: _________________________ 

ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________________ 

TELEPHONE(S): _______________________________________________________ 

E-MAIL(S): ___________________________________________________________ 

Please list your child(ren): 

NAME BIRTHDAY (mm/dd/yy) 
  
  
  
  
 

JCCP member? Yes ____ No ____  (you do not have to be a JCCP member to join YJF). 
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Early Childhood Center News

Another summer come, another 
summer gone. For those of us who 
spend time with young children, 
the summer is a season of growth 
and discovery — for the children 
and for us. We are continuously 
learning from the children — 
learning how they process infor-
mation, how they see the world, 
and how they interact with peers 
and their environment. One thing 
we continually relearn is how the 
simplest objects provide a wealth 
of play opportunities and thus op-
portunities for cognitive growth.

Let’s take the example of two sun-
tea type plastic jugs, the kind with 
a spigot. Every summer morning 
we place a jug outside filled with 
icy water next to a supply of paper 
cups. The children help themselves 
to a drink whenever they wish, and 
of course are particularly encour-
aged to do so on the hottest, most 
humid days. Helping themselves, 
quenching their thirst, operat-
ing the spigot, are all empower-

ing, self-help skills. They know to 
throw away their paper cup, too, 
thus taking responsibility for their 
environment, their school and 
themselves.

We noticed that several children 
were operating the spigot, letting 
their paper cups overflow and 
playing in the puddles they cre-
ated. We realized that there was 
play value in addition to hydration 
value in a sun-tea jug. 

So we took another sun-tea jug, 
one we had almost thrown away 
because it had no lid, and put it 
outside in our water-play area. This 
plastic jug is clear and has alternat-
ing rainbow stripes on it. We placed 
it on a plastic table, inside a wash-
tub or on the ground, and filled it 
with water. Then we sat back and 
let the children “go with it.” 

One day, a very young toddler 
opened the spigot and, fascinated, 
studied the stream of water that 
ran out. When shown how to close 
the spigot, she resolutely opened 
it again to feel and see the con-
tinuous flow. Besides enjoying the 
water splashing on her feet and 
seeing it sparkle in the sunlight, 
she was educating herself in the 
process of cause and effect. Pretty 
soon, the water in the jug was 
about halfway gone, and the little 
girl finally wandered away, leaving 
the spigot open.

The older children saw that the jug 
was half empty. “Hey, the water is 
down to the dark blue stripe!” one 
boy said, using a form of non-tra-

Judith S. Fox

•  Registration continues for 2012-13 •
DORA AND SIDNEY MILLER EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER at the jccp

Twos – Threes – Pre-K
Ask about “My Toddler and Me” for children age 15 months–2 years. 
Contact Judy Fox, Director at 201-967-1334 or eccdirector@jccparamus.org

ditional measurement. They de-
cided to refill the jug, and several 
of them filled small buckets from 
one of our water-play tables and 
rushed over to fill the jug. This re-
quired some social skills because 
there were more children, more 
pails and more water than could 
get to the jug at one time. 

“It’s my turn!” “I want to pour MY 
water in!” “Move over!” The children 
kept adding water to the jug, but 
perplexingly, the jug remained full 
only to the dark blue stripe. Finally, 
using the power of observation, 
someone realized that the spigot 
was still open, and by drawing in-
ferences and anticipating conse-
quences realized that she needed 
to close it in order to fill the jug. 
The amount of water needed to 
fill the jug and the overage cre-
ated by too many children bring-
ing too many pails of water, even 
after the spigot was closed, gives 
the children experience in physics. 
Specifically it allows them to begin 

to develop the concept of liquid 
conservation, which is the under-
standing that the amount of fluid 
is constant no matter the size and 
shape of a given container. This 
activity, repeated day after day, 
certainly enriches the children’s 
vocabulary when supervised and 
extended by a counselor or teach-
er: flow … overflow … pour … full 
… empty … spigot.

The theme of growth and devel-
opment segues nicely from our 
lovely camp atmosphere to the 
High Holidays season. The sound 
of the shofar reminds everyone, 
young and not so young, to think 
about how we have grown and 
changed in the past year. We can 
also think about the direction our 
lives will take in the coming year, 
the decisions we’ll make and what 
happens when the spigot is open 
or closed.

All of us at the Early Childhood 
Center wish the entire JCCP family 
a happy and healthy new year.

The Dora and Sidney Miller  
Early Childhood Center Thanks  

Our Summer ECC Readers:

• Ruth Camins    
• Joan Link



HELP BUILD and DECORATE 

THE JCCP SUKKAH WITH  

YOUNG JEWISH FAMILIES! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, September 30 

9:30 AM - JCCP Social Hall 
 

• This is a time for the parents to help build the JCCP Sukkah – while 

the children are in Hebrew school. 

• There will be arts & craft projects for younger siblings. 

• We will be serving coffee and bagels. 

 

For more information or questions, please contact 

Elana at elana18h@hotmail.com 

or go to www.jccparamus.org 
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Shalom and welcome to a new 
year at the JCCP Hebrew School!

This year is set to be an outstand-
ing one for all students and families 
with many of our regular activities 
along with several new surprises.

September will come and go very 
fast, with the opening of school and 
the High Holidays. Do remember 
that there are programs for all chil-
dren up to eighth grade on each day 
of Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur.

September Calendar:

• �Sunday, Sept. 9:  
First day of school and opening 
breakfast for all families.

• �Sunday, Sept. 16, and  
Tuesday, Sept. 18:  
No school – Rosh Hashanah.

• �Tuesday, Sept. 25:  
No school – Kol Nidre/ 
Yom Kippur.

• �Sunday, Sept. 30:  
All classes dismissed at 11:30 
a.m. for erev Sukkot holiday.

If you would like to help on the 
High Holidays with the children’s 
programming and have not yet vol-
unteered, please contact me ASAP.

I am looking forward to a very 
productive 5773!

Shana Tova to all!

Marcia Kagedan 
(201) 262-7733 
edudirector@jccparamus.org

Hebrew School News

Marcia Kagedan

Youth Group News
Debbie and I are thrilled that we have been asked to co-chair the Youth 
Committee for the upcoming year. Having been involved in both Kadi-
ma and USY growing up in Glen Rock, I have many positive memories 
revolving around my time with both groups. This is a great opportu-
nity for our young folks to socialize, participate in fun activities inside 
and outside the JCCP, and celebrate Jewish events. We look forward 
to watching our children on the newly elected USY board mature into 
tomorrow’s leaders.

We are assembling our committee and planning for the year ahead. 
Please feel free to reach out to us if you have any thoughts or wish to be 
involved. In the upcoming months, we will keep you informed of the 
exciting activities and goings-on in Chaverim, Kadima and USY. Some-
times we will write this article; sometimes it will be our youth advisers; 
and sometimes it will be our children. Here’s to a great year ahead!

“If you can give your son or daughter only one gift, let it be enthusiasm.”   
     – Bruce Barton
Wayne and Debbie Zeiler 
Wayne.zeiler@gmail.com 
Dibble.one@gmail.com

APT News
APT hopes everybody had a relaxing summer recess. The first day of He-
brew school is Sept. 9. We anticipate that the children are gearing up for 
a great 2012-13 school year.  

APT has many scheduled activities planned, including Bingo Night, spe-
cial guest performances, field trips, family programming, Shabbat dinners 
and holiday celebrations, to name a few. Get involved! Take advantage of 
all that the JCCP has to offer.

“The work of today is the history of tomorrow, and we are its makers.” 
     – Juliette Gordon Low

Mark you calendars for two APT-hosted events 

• Saturday, Jan. 19  

• Saturday, March 2 

On behalf of APT, we would like to wish a very special Mazel Tov to all who 
celebrated simchas over the few months of summer break. In addition, 
we wish all of you and your loved ones a sweet and healthy New Year.  

We look forward to working together to give our children the best Jewish 
education possible.

Roz Mehr, rmehr5@hotmail.com 
Jill Wiser, gottwiser7@gmail.com 
Co-Presidents 

Young Jewish Families
Welcome back from summer. We hope everyone had a good time.

We are very excited about the upcoming year. By now you should 
have received a mailing from us containing our calendar for the year. 
We have a lot of great activities planned and are looking forward to 
everyone attending as many events as possible.

Friday, September 7, at 7:30 p.m.
We are starting the month off with our Family Friday Night Service 
and Program on the first Friday of September. Please join us in the 
main sanctuary for our family friendly service, which is followed by 
playtime in the gym for the children, dairy nosh and schmoozing 
time for the adults. 

Sunday, September 30, at 9:30 a.m.
Build and decorate the Synagogue’s sukkah.

Sunday, October 7, at 11:30 a.m.
Sukkah Luncheon. Reserve the date! Details to come soon.

Please look for our flier, in this Bulletin and in the mail, to become a 
member of or to support Young Jewish Families. Your membership 
dues and support are what enable us to bring you multiple events for 
the entire family every month.

We wish everyone a happy, healthy and sweet New Year, and ask 
for forgiveness from anyone whom we might have offended or 
wronged.

Shana Tova.

Elana and Eugene Heitlinger 
Co-Presidents, Young Jewish Families

The deadline for the  
next Bulletin is OCT. 7!
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Rabbi Arthur Weiner with bcHSJS graduates benjamin Kleinstein and talia 
Rave. PHOTO BY ROBERT SAVETSKY, TRIPLE S STUDIOS

the bergen County High School of Jewish Studies held its 35th annual 
graduation at temple emanu-el in Closter. 

Among the graduates were the JCCp’s benjamin Kleinstein and talia 
rave.

the bergen County High School of Jewish Studies is a regional Hebrew 
High School serving students in grades 8-12.

Mazel tov to bcHSJS graduates!

SUMMER CLEANING ALERT!
•••  Seeking eyeglasses/cell phones •••

While cleaning out garages, drawers, etc., please 
save old eyeglasses and cell phones for the 

JF-nnJ Mitzvah day collection
SundAY, nov. 4

in the JCCP lobby, 9:30 a.m.-1 p.m.
Arrangements can be made for early pick up if 

you want to get rid of them sooner.

thank you!
Beth Chananie, 201-262-0063

Rosalind Gerard, 201-262-5828
JCCP/JF-NNJ Mitzvah Day co-captains

We would like to thank the Dinner Dance and Ad Journal 
Committee for choosing us as co-honorees for the 2012 
JCCp Dinner Dance. this was an evening we will always re-
member. It was an evening of joy and good cheer, which was 
made even more special by being able to share the honors 
with our co-honorees, Helen and Gary Hutmacher.

We thank the committee for all its hard work and dedication. 
We also thank our friends and family, including our JCCp 
family, who celebrated with us and supported the event.

Phyllis and Ken Glatzer


We would like to take this opportunity to thank the mem-
bers of the Dinner Dance Committee and the JCCp for 
honoring us this year. the entire evening was a very won-
derful and memorable one; we will cherish our experience 
forever. thanks also to our friends and family who shared 
the night with us.

Gary and Helen Hutmacher

Thank Thank Thank You!
DINNER DANCE

FridAY niGhT FAMilY Service  
And ProGrAM

Friday, Sept. 7 at 7:30 p.m.
please join us for our family-friendly Friday Night Fam-
ily Service and program. the program is free and open 
to all children 13 years and younger, and their families. 
It is held in the JCCp main sanctuary; sponsored by 
Young Jewish Families. 

Light service and interactive story time is followed by 
playtime and DAIrY nosh in the gym, where the chil-
dren play and the parents schmooze.

For more information, please contact elana at 201-449-
0562 or yjf18@hotmail.com.



THE JEWISH COMMUNITY CENTER OF PARAMUS

PRESENTS

An Evening of 

BROADWAY 

Featuring A Star Studded Group
JAMES MICHAEL – BARITONE

GAY WILLIS – SOPRANO
DAVID MAIULLO – PIANIST

AND

SILENT AUCTION

SATURDAY EVENING, NOVEMBER 10th
7:00 p.m. AUCTION PREVIEW  •  7:30 p.m. SHOW TIME

WINE AND DAIRY REFRESHMENTS

••• TICKET INFORMATION •••

PURCHASE BY...    OCTOBER 15:  $25 PER PERSON

OCTOBER 16 - NOVEMBER 9:  $36 PER PERSON

AT DOOR:  $45 PER PERSON

For information or to reserve tickets contact the JCCP Offi ce at 201-262-7691. Credit Cards Accepted.

NAME______________________________________ #OF TICKETS______@ $________  TOTAL $_______________

Tickets available for pick up at the JCCP Offi ce:  E. 304 Midland Avenue, Paramus NJ, 07652
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JEWISH COMMUNITY CENTER OF PARAMUS 
 

~ ADULT EDUCATION 2012-2013 (5773) ~ 
 “He who does not increase his knowledge, decreases it …” (Pirke Avot, 1:13) 

 
 

 

 Dear Fellow Congregants, 
 

The Adult Education Committee is planning courses and events for the New Year, 2012-2013 (5773).   

We invite you to expand your Jewish horizons by joining us for … 

 
A Lecture by Dr. Raisy Weiss 

Jewish History ~ Synagogue Skills 

JCCP Singers ~ Jewish Film Festival 

JTS Rare Book Room Tour ~ Lower East Side Walking Tour 

Yesterday, Today and Tomorrow ~ High Holidays Musical Workshop 

 JCCP Book Club ~ The Jewish ‘What’s My Line’? ~ JTS Context lectures  

 
 

Adult Education courses can increase your knowledge and give you the skills you need to participate in and be 

more comfortable at services. You can be a wonderful role model for your children and grandchildren. 
 

This year the JCCP will again have a variety of offerings, something for everyone. Save the date for our kickoff 

event, a thought-provoking lecture by Dr. Raisy Weiss, on Sunday, Oct. 21, 2012. 

 
Our courses will be taught by Rabbi Weiner, Cantor Weiss, Marcia Kagedan, Judy Fox and of course some 

participation from our own talented members, including Al Nahum and Stu Lehrer. Our JCCP Book Club will 

meet every two months with discussions led by congregants acting as guest facilitators. We are pleased that 

Herb Keinon, a longtime journalist and columnist for The Jerusalem Post, will be speaking on a Sunday evening 
in November. 

 

In anticipation of this exciting new academic year, we invite you to contribute to the ongoing success of our 

Adult Education efforts with your donation, which is so important for our successful programming. Your name 

will be listed prominently in the JCCP Bulletin. This year we need your help more than ever to subsidize our 
ambitious programming that will educate, entertain and benefit our entire JCCP community. This year we will 

again be offering all our courses without cost, although voluntary donations are very much appreciated. 
 

We look forward to hearing from you and thank you in advance for your continued support and commitment to 

Jewish education.  

 
Sincerely, 

Mark Topel 
Adult Education Committee Chairperson 

 

………………  Please detach and return to the JCCP  by Sept. 14, 2012 ………………………………………… 
 
 

~ ADULT EDUCATION SPONSOR FORM ~ 
 

 

Please count on my/our support for the coming year. A check for $ ______ is enclosed. 
       

   Patron         $100.00  (Per individual or couple) 
     Sponsor                                                 $72.00 (Per individual or couple) 
     Builder                                     $36.00 (Per individual or couple) 
     Supporter                                               $18.00 (Per individual or couple) 
 

Name(s) ________________________________  Email  ____________________________________ 
 
Address _________________________________  Phone ____________________________________ 
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community Aff airs
Every Day is Mitzvah Day 
In the fall, our fi rst mitzvah of the year will be Operation isaiah, the com-
munity-wide collection of food on Kol Nidre eve, tuesday, Sept. 25. most-
needed items include hearty soups, canned meat and fi sh, parmalat, fruit 
juice and peanut butter. Later in the year we will visit the Center for Food 
Action Warehouse in Hackensack to help sort donated food. Don’t for-
get our ongoing year-round food drive; pick up an extra can of tuna or 
a box of pasta when you are shopping and put your items in our food 
collection box in the JCCp foyer whenever you are here for a meeting or 
event during the week. the neighborhood food banks have asked us to 
help as much as we can. thank you also to those who responded to rabbi 
Weiner’s appeal for monetary donations this summer. 

this year the Community Aff airs Committee will be adopting the Nellie 
parker School in Hackensack, where several of our members volunteer 
through the bergen reads program. We will be collecting new note-
books, pencils, crayons and other school supplies to help those children 
whose parents cannot aff ord these things. New or “like new” winter jack-
ets and backpacks are also items needed by children in the school. We 
have asked the school to give us a list of needed supplies, so you can take 
advantage of back to School sales and promotions in stores like Staples, 
target, Kmart, etc. Why not take your children shopping with you to get 
these items? It is a mitzvah to help those in need and sets a wonderful 
example for our children and grandchildren.

SAvE tHE DAtE: there will be a blood Drive in conjunction with the 
Jewish Federation of NNJ community-wide Mitzvah Day on Sunday, 
nov. 4. 

bergen Reads has been placing volunteers in the teaneck and Hacken-
sack public schools as reading buddies for 10 years and is always look-
ing for people who love working with children. Are you interested in 
volunteering one hour a week to help children to improve their reading 
skills? this one-on-one volunteer experience is so rewarding; if you try 
it you are sure to love it. Contact Sandy Alpern at (201) 447-3090 or at 
sandusha@optonline.net for more information.

If you love to knit and crochet, we are continuing to hold our knitting 
bees. Our fi nished items are sent to the tikvah Orphanage in Odessa, rus-
sia. elaine Cohen reports that we have lots of yarn for you to work with. 
We’ll even pick up your work! We usually meet on the last monday of the 
month, but we encourage you to knit on your own if you don’t have time 
to come to our meetings.  For more information, please contact Elaine 
cohen at (201) 447-2485.

Our Chesed Committee has volunteers available if you or someone you 
know needs temporary help shopping or a ride to services or doctor ap-
pointments. Call Eileen Schneider at (201) 722-1606 or nina glaser at 
(201) 262-1775.

Thank Thank Thank You!

jCCp Annual Blood Drive
(with Community blood Services)

on Jewish Federation of 
northern new Jersey Mitzvah Day

Sunday, November 4
9:30 a.m. – 1 p.m.

this year INSIDe the JCCp!
thanks in advance for donating blood.

JCCp mitzvah Day Co-Chairs:
beth Chananie, (201) 262-006, animals652@aol.com

roz Gerard, (201) 262-5828, memapop@aol.com

SAVE THE DATE!

the rosenbergs (Isaac, maxine and marcia) greatly appre-
ciate the support and kindness extended to the family by 
members of the JCCp community during Jeff rey’s shiva.



  

 
 
 
 
 
 

FAMILY FRIDAY NIGHT  
SHABBAT SERVICE AND PROGRAM  

SEPTEMBER 7 @ 7:30 PM 

 

 

Please join us for our SEPTEMBER  
Family Friday Night Shabbat service and program  
specifically for young children and their families. 

Bring your friends! 

Service and story time is followed by a light DAIRY oneg  
and playtime in the gym. 

 

SEPTEMBER 7 @ 7:30 PM 

 
 

 

  

For more information or questions, please don’t hesitate to contact 

Elana & Eugene Heitlinger @ 

201-449-0562 or yjf18@hotmail.com 

or check us out on our website www.jccparamus.org 
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Sisterhood News
5773: A Sisterhood Year for “Matters of the Heart”
H - �At the core is our members’ hearts. Nothing can be accomplished 

without you. Sisterhood in partnership with the synagogue has as its 
responsibility to serve our members, our community and the world 
at large.

E - �Yes, we love to eat. Our aim is to provide educational events that will 
enable healthier choices.       

A - Activities that will elevate the heart rate and also produce Smiles.

R - Rejoice and rejuvenate. Celebrate the Jewish Holidays together.

T - �Tzedakah: Participate and share your talents in ways that will bring 
about a healthier quality of life.

Are you ready to be a part of this year’s “Matters of the Heart”?

n	  �Our program year will start with our annual Membership Breakfast  
Sunday, Sept. 9, at 10 a.m.

 �	� Come tell us about your summer and we’ll share our programs for 
the upcoming year. Help create apple and honey dishes that will hold 
L’shanah Tovah wishes for members of our Jewish Community.  

n	  �Our paid-up membership dinner will be Wednesday, Oct. 10, at 
6:30 p.m.

	  “Your Heart Matters” 
 	� Motivational and Educational Awareness Presentation  

by The Center for Women’s Heart Health, Valley Hospital, Ridgewood 
Presenter: Andrea Storper ACNP-BC

Please be sure to check the JCCP website, bulletin board and your email 
box for our future events. We will have you cooking, dancing and per-
forming to your heart’s content.

In the upcoming weeks Sisterhood will reach out to you with a member-
ship survey. Our heartfelt thanks for giving of your time to provide us 
with your feedback, suggestions and talents.

We must confess, however, that before this New Year begins, we must 
take the time to say todah rabah to our 2011-2012 board and Sisterhood 
members whose efforts resulted in a wonderful, enjoyable and success-
ful 5772. Thank you to Laurie Rosman and the gift shop volunteer staff 
– Olinda Sturm, Joy Sapin and Diane Weiss. Thank you to Lilli Baumzweig 
for chairing this year’s Honey from the Heart Fundraiser.

May the New Year be filled with Sweetness, Good Health and much Hap-
piness. Remember – You are important in all matters of the heart.

Warmly,

Ruth Smith, ruthsmith@gmail.com  
Eve Lehrer, sisterhoodeve@gmail.com 
Co-Presidents

2012-2013 Board: 
1st VP: Diane Weiss 
2nd VP: Sue Kaminer 
Corresponding and Recording Secretary: Cindy Rivkin 
Financial Secretary: Debbie Barbash 
Social Secretary: Claudia Kramer 
Treasurer: Phyllis Glatzer 
Trustees: �Ros Ferstenberg, Nancy Gordon, Sue Greenberg,  

Leona Kleinstein, Olinda Sturm
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Rabbi Weiner, Cantor Weiss, (still) President Russell Rothman, members 
of the Board of Trustees, officers of the JCCP, Congregants, our executive 
director, Joe Herrmann, family and friends.

Thank you for joining us tonight. It is wonderful to see all of you here 
tonight to honor those who have served us so ably over the past year 
or in some cases two years, and to be with us tonight as we launch a 
new and exciting chapter in the 60-year-old history of our very special 
community.

It has been an honor and a privilege to have served as a vice president 
over the past six years with our last three presidents — Gershon Rosen-
zweig, Ken Glatzer and Russell Rothman. I have learned much from each 
of them over that time — important lessons about listening to what oth-
ers have to say, about building consensus and making sure not to leave 
the pushke box in the Bodeen Chapel at the end of a long and ardu-
ous Board of Trustees meeting. I am deeply indebted to each of them 
for having served in the dual capacity of mentor and equally important 
as friend to me. Thank you so much. Rest assured, I will be calling on 
each of you over the next two years to give me advice, to take on key 
special projects that will benefit our entire community and to give me 
a shoulder to lean on whenever needed. I know I can count on each of 
you, as well as our many other past presidents who continue to give so 
selflessly of themselves to make sure that our second home continues 
to be a success.

I would also like to thank members of my family, as well as my business 
partner, Richard Lambert, for their continuing support over the past six 
years and for the next two years. Without that support, I would not be 
able to even dream of taking on this task, let alone succeeding at it. 

I especially want to thank my wife, Lori, for the support and flexibility 
she has shown while I have disappeared for night after night for the past 
six years at yet another meeting at the JCCP. At least we get to attend 
Board of Ed meetings together once a month, and for that opportunity 
I am grateful. I would also like to acknowledge and thank my parents, 
Fran and Bernie Cohen, who long ago instilled in me a fierce sense of 
Jewish pride and for setting an example for me of the importance of vol-
unteering and giving back to the Jewish community in Wayne, at Temple 
Beth Tikvah where I was raised, and at the Jewish Federation in Wayne, 
now merged with our federation here in Bergen. Without their example, 
I would not be up on the bimah tonight and we would all probably be 
eating dessert by now. 

I would also like to thank my children, Simeon, Gabriel (who can’t be here 
tonight because he is staffing USY on Wheels) and Sophia. While I have 
often heard that a child’s most important teacher is his or her parents, 
in my case I am indebted to my children for what I have learned from 
them and for the example that each of them has set by their unwavering 
commitment to Conservative Judaism. It wasn’t until I started attend-
ing Friday night and Saturday morning Shabbat services with my oldest, 
Simeon, as he prepared for his Bar Mitzvah over 11 years ago, a tradition 
that continued with Gabe for his Bar Mitzvah and with Sophia for her Bat 
Mitzvah in the fall of 2010, that I began to get involved in a serious way 
with the life of the Jewish Community Center of Paramus. 

I was soon swept up in the life of the shul, going from just being an usher 
on the High Holidays to volunteering to be on the Strategic Planning 
Committee, co-chairing the Board of Governors for several years with 
Lori, the Lichtensteins and Marty and Elaine Cohen, to co-chairing the 
Membership Committee with Esther Marks — who is indispensable to 
the success of this shul — to becoming the third VP while Gershon was 
president — the same Gershon who assured me when he walked out of 
my very first Membership Committee meeting and unexpectedly left me 
as a co-chair with the immortal words: “It’s only one meeting a month.” 

I was so naïve about the way things worked at the shul in those days that 
when I got the call from Rima Rosenstein of the Nominating Committee 
offering me the third VP position, it did not even occur to me that turn-
ing down the position was an option! Having been raised and inspired 
by a mother who dedicated herself tirelessly to the welfare of the Jewish 
community, I concluded that if the JCCP felt that it needed me to serve 
as VP and eventually as president, it was my obligation to serve, to give 
back to the community and hopefully to make a meaningful contribu-
tion to the life and direction of the JCCP that would ensure that contin-
ued vitality of our shul.

One of the most important lessons which Russell has imparted to me 
over the past two years is the importance of humor in being a successful 
leader. In that regard, I have been told that being president of a syna-
gogue is a lot like being the director of a cemetery — you have lots of 
people under you, but no one is listening.

I see that Russell is all smiles and he is beaming tonight after two years 
of hard and rewarding work and successful service to our community. I 
am reminded of a letter that President James Buchanan is said to have 
written to Abraham Lincoln on the eve of his inauguration as president: 
“If you are as happy to become president as I am to leave it, you’re a very 
happy man.”

So while Russell is indeed a happy man tonight, I am as well because I 
am excited about the chance to be of service to our entire congrega-
tional family and to make a meaningful difference in the lives of our con-
gregants and the future of our shul. 

There is no doubt that we are living in challenging times and that I am 
taking over the responsibility of being president of our more than 425 
member families at an especially critical — but also a very exciting time 
— in the life of the JCCP. Since the Great Recession first hit the United 
States and our members with full force in 2007 and 2008, we here at the 
JCCP have had to deal with the economic fallout. I am proud to report 
that under the careful stewardship and diligence of my immediate pre-
decessors, the hard work of our able financial secretaries, our treasurers, 
our Finance Committee, the Board of Trustees and our executive director 
— as well as the continuing generous and critical financial support that 
we have received from our members — we have been able to weather 
the storm and keep the ship afloat and headed in the right direction. 
I fully intend to continue that trend and make our continued financial 
stability a top priority, because without financial stability and the ability 
to pay our cherished professionals and staff, and keep the lights on and 
the air conditioning running, we would not be able to continue to offer 
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the incredible array of services and programs which are a vital religious, 
educational and social lifeline to not only our own JCCP family but to the 
greater community as well.

I mentioned that these are exciting times as well for me to become 
president, and of that there can be no doubt. Some 11 years ago, this 
synagogue unveiled and successfully implemented a unique plan to 
offer egalitarian Shabbat morning services to those members and pro-
spective members who desired egalitarian, while at the same time main-
taining our longstanding commitment to traditional services for those 
who preferred that approach. We are now in the midst of addressing the 
needs of our members by moving to the next step in that process — this 
year, for the High Holidays, we are proud to be offering our members 
and their families and guests for the first time the option of attending 
the service of their choice, either traditional or egalitarian. This is an 
important development in the religious life of our community and one 
which demonstrates that this synagogue is the living embodiment of 
one of the key mottos of the Conservative movement — TRADITION — 
AND CHANGE.

To strike just the right balance between tradition and change is a deli-
cate task, especially when you have a congregation family which is as 
large and as diverse as ours is. Despite the challenges posed by finding 
the proper balance between tradition and change, we have been equal 
to the task and that has been one of the keys to our success as a syna-
gogue. For that we have the steady leadership and guidance of both 
Rabbi Weiner and Cantor Weiss to thank, along with our elected leader-
ship and a committed group of volunteers, including the Religious Com-
mittee and Egalitarian Subcommittee. I commend all of you for your 
hard work and dedication to the success of this endeavor, along with 
your clear commitment to do what’s best for the JCCP as a whole. 

 While change may at times be difficult and uncomfortable, change is 
also necessary for the JCCP to continue to thrive for at least another 60 
years when, G-d willing, the JCCP will be celebrating its 120th anniver-
sary. As noted by Charles Darwin, “It is not the strongest of the species 
that survives, nor the most intelligent, but the one most responsive to 
change.”

 One of the changes I would like to see implemented during my tenure 
for the health of our entire community is to offer egalitarian services not 
just on one or two Shabbatot a month and not just on the High Holidays 
but on every Shabbat as the traditional service is now. It is clear from the 
input I have received over the past few weeks from board members and 
former presidents that many here recognize that this is a crucial and nec-
essary step to secure our future and to be able to attract both potential 
merger partners and new members, especially younger members, who 
will continue to be a demographic that we focus on. I have already asked 
the Membership Committee to take a fresh look at our Dues Optional 
policy to see how we can improve it to make it and our synagogue even 
more attractive for Generations X and Y along with their young families.

 Another change which we will be implementing is offering regular Fri-
day night dinners on a monthly basis to help bring more members here 
for our Friday night services and to get a chance to schmooze — be-
fore services instead of during services. Our first will be held on Friday 
night, July 20th, and then on Friday night, August 17th, so please be on 
the lookout for publicity and join us. As the Rabbi has previously an-
nounced, we will also be hosting two Shabbat Under the Stars programs 
this summer in the backyard of the ECC. Our first is coming up soon on 
July 6th, and there will be another one in August. Please keep an eye out 
for publicity and plan to join us. 

There is another major change — and a very positive one — on the ho-
rizon and we need to be responsive to it. As you may be aware, within 
the last few weeks, one of our neighboring Conservative synagogues 
with a long and proud history of its own — Congregation Beth Tikvah/
New Milford Jewish Center, has voted overwhelmingly to pursue merger 
— or what they are terming unification — discussions with us. This is a 
wonderful, exciting and historic opportunity for the JCCP and for New 
Milford, and is something that we have been hoping would happen go-
ing back more than six years when Gary Hutmacher was serving as presi-
dent. If this goes through, and we have every reason to be optimistic 
that it will, it can be a game changer for the future of the JCCP.

Shortly after I formally assume the presidency on July 1, I will be meet-
ing with the past presidents of the JCCP to receive their guidance on 
how best to address the many issues which will arise from our merger 
discussions with New Milford and the eventual unification of our two 
synagogue families. Russell and I have already been discussing names 
for a merger committee, and we expect to be announcing a commit-
tee soon to begin discussions in earnest with New Milford so we can 
begin to work together on the many, many issues presented by this 
game-changing opportunity. It is my goal to do everything in my power 
to ensure that our merger discussions and the process of unification are 
a smashing success. 

If that goal is achieved, and I fully expect that it will be, we will receive an 
influx of new members, new Torah scrolls, new blood and bodies to help 
strengthen our twice daily minyanim and new volunteers to help staff 
and attend our programs, starting with our July 4th barbecue to which 
Russell has already extended an invitation to New Milford to attend. We 
will also have the opportunity to learn and build new traditions, and we 
will also have the potential to receive the gorgeous stained-glass win-
dows which currently beautify Beth Tikvah’s sanctuary and hopefully 
they can beautify our own sanctuary soon. If all goes well, we can rea-
sonably expect to receive a major infusion of cash. This will enable us to 
finally update and upgrade our building for the 21st century, as well as 
help fund enhanced programming while providing ample funds to build 
up our reserves for the inevitable day when even Joe Esrig’s amazing 
feats of magic can no longer revive our Eisenhower-era air conditioning 
system.

If this merger and unification process is a success, as I fully expect that it 
will be, it can serve as a model for future mergers between our commu-
nity and other neighboring communities beyond New Milford in com-
ing years. To make the process a success, I will need the cooperation, 
patience and support of our entire JCCP family. Having had the oppor-
tunity to work with so many of you over the past many years, I have no 
doubt that we are up to the challenge and that our entire community 
will get behind this momentous opportunity and make it a success. 

Todah Rabah — thank you so very much for your support, thank you 
for giving me this honor and thank you for entrusting me with this re-
sponsibility. I pledge that I will do my best to make the next two years 
successful, rewarding and fun for everyone, and I trust that each of you 
will be there with me to help me fulfill this pledge and to make it a real-
ity. I look forward to working closely together with each of you, with my 
able vice presidents, Jack Bauer, Howie Leopold and Lloyd Hyman, with 
our officers, with our new Board of Trustees, with Joe Herrmann, with 
Cantor Weiss and with Rabbi Weiner, as well as with our neighbors from 
New Milford who we welcome with open arms and hearts in the finest 
JCCP tradition, in turning these goals into reality. Thank you and let us 
now enjoy dessert together.
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colleGe 
BoxeS For

 chAnuKAh 
And PuriM

the JCCp sends holiday 
packages to our under-
graduate college students. 
We need their addresses! 

Don’t let your undergradu-
ate College Students miss 
out on the wonderful pack-
ages that we send them for 
these holidays. You can for-
ward their current domestic 
college address to the JCCp 
Center Offi  ce via email to 
offi  ce@jccparamus.org or by 
phone, (201) 262-7691, or 
simply bring it to the offi  ce.

please include their email 
address, so that they will 
receive the monthly bul-
letin in order for them to 
keep up with the latest 
JCCp news.

Are you enjoying the Bulletin?
Read it monthly online at:  www.jccparamus.org 

click on bulletin.

We Welcome 
Our Newest 

Families 
to the JCCP!

Isaac & Rosalind Ferstenberg

Sue & Eric Holmberg

Max & Marina Kutuzov

Adam & Melissa Sietz

Jeff  & Carrie Weiss
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For the week of Sept. 1-7
We Remember: 

bertHA bASSett
CILLY KLeIN
mAurICe SImON
SALLY StrAuSS
HArrY beSLOW
HArrY brANDeS
erNA LICHteNStAeDter
GeOrGe SCHONberG
JeAN WALeNSKY
etHeL COOper
GertruDe GLASS
AbrAHAm LeSerKeWICZ
DAVID LeSerKeWICZ
FAIGA LeSerKeWICZ
HeNOCH LeSerKeWICZ
ISAr LeSerKeWICZ
mALKA LeSerKeWICZ
meNACHem LeSerKeWICZ
mIrIAm LeSerKeWICZ
mIrL LeSerKeWICZ
rAYZeL LeSerKeWICZ
rIVKA LeSerKeWICZ
VICtOr LeSerKeWICZ
DAVID meHLer
meNACHIm rOSeNFeLD
bArbArA SCHmIDt
beSSIe WeINberG
GeOrGe GOLDSteIN
JuDItH GrANAt
AbrAHAm HAmpeL
SAm merKer
DANIeL NOVAK
SYLVIA pOSNANSKY
LILLIAN rOSS
pAuLINe FrAIDer
mAe LIbeS
HeLeN NADLer
CeLIA reISmAN
JACK LeVY
mOrrIS rOSeNbLAtt
GIZZeLA SterN

For the week of Sept. 8-14
We Remember: 

WILLIAm GOLDFArb
mArtIN GOtteSmAN
rutH HINKLe
emILIe HIrSCHberG
HeDWIG SperLICH
rebeCCA GOLIN
IrVING StANDIG
eLLeN VeSSeNmeYer
FrANK beAtCH
rOSe FuttermAN
DebOrAH KApLAN
SAmueL pOpIeL
SOL reNert
mAurICe SIeGeL
AuStIN bASNer
JuDItH FILS
rOSe reICHer
SAmueL reISmAN
Herbert SpeLLmAN
eStHer KLeINSteIN
JOSepH LeVY
ANNA ZettLer
SAmueL breSLOW
ArtHur CHArLeStON
SOpHIe COHeN
ItZCHOK FeIG
etHeL HAreN

YahrzeitObservances
hAPPY BirThdAY

hAPPY AnniverSArY

Mazel Mazel Mazel Tov

September 1-7
beverly Fishman
max Kutuzov
Selma mitchel
robyn basner
martin Langer
Harriet mutnick
Laura Ashkenazi
paul Auerbach
emanuel Shapiro
Louis margan
Claudia rubenstein
marci Skobac

September 8-14
Claudia Kramer
melinda Soria
Dorit Cohen
Gloria Levy
Larry Soria
marina Kutuzov
Jean Lipshitz
David Luria
Celina mintz
rafael mousserie
Deborah barbash
barry miller
Lori pechman
renee robbins
ronald Stern

September 15-21
eve Lehrer
Linda Cole
Stephen Forman

Arnold Haber
Laura menter
bruce meyer
Arthur Yevin
Ida Solomon
Kimberly Lesser
marvin Witkin

September 22-28
Selwyn Cooperman
michael Grabow
Sheila Leipsner
edith maclin
paul Storch
Ned braunstein
behzad Yeganeh
Deena Koren
blanche Weinberg
beverly Cohen
erwin Kirsch
Leona Kleinstein
Shawn rabban

September 29-30
Amy Forman
mildred Lerman
Iris Dadon
Candice Feiler
Steven Julis
Gary Luks

September 1-7
ronald & Susan matuson
Stan & Julia Gershengoren
Steven & Suzana Julis
Henry & Lisa Slomowitz
marc & marci Skobac
Gary & Nina Glaser
mark & Jane menegus

September 8-14
David & Sheila Seligman
Leonard & Frances blackman
Ian & Deborah Chernichaw

September 15-21
Andrew & Judith Jaff e
michael & Judy elfenbeinn

September 22-28
Henry & Lola Weber
Harlan & Lori Cohen
marco & Nicole Goldish
ben & barbara Horodner
richard & JoAnne Lehner

mALCOLm KONNer
IrA LeVY
GuSSIe AuerbACH
SAbINe eCK
AbrAHAm GerSZberG
FLOreNCe rOtHmAN
GertruDe SpeIer

For the week of Sept. 15-21
We Remember: 

rutH GrOSSmAN
mOrrIS JANOFF
eLIAS KOHL
AArON ASHKeNAZI
IrA GOrDON
HYmAN HOFFmAN
ALVIN KApLAN
LOuIS FrIeDberG
DOrA mILLer
eLSIe SImON
IDA bOmSZtADt
GIrSH DuKOrSKY
rICHArD rINDNer
LeO StrASS
rutH GOLDFArb
HeLeN SOKOL
peArL KAtZ
CHArLeS rOSS
NAtHAN SOLOmON

For the week of Sept. 22-28
We Remember: 

AbrAHAm GAer
mILtON GLICKSmAN
JuDItH SuCHOFF
LILLIAN JAFFe
CeLIA SCHuLtZ
YeHuDItH YArKONI
bArbArA beNDer
FrANCeS DAVIDSON
DAVID DAVISON
mArJOrIe FrIeDmAN
ANNe eLFeNbeIN
AbNer LeVINe
CeLIA trACHteNberG
ISIDOre bArbASH
ISADOre berNSteIN
SAm FrIeDmAN
LeO SpIeGeL
mArCeL WeINmAN
DOrOtHY WeISS
rOSe LAuter
tILLIe prOSKY
AbrAHAm WIDeS
WINIFreD FISHmAN
SIDNeY HAbermAN
mOSeS INGbAr
SIeGFrIeD mANNASSe
SArA mAtuSON
mAX SOLeD
LOttIe ZuCKer

For the week of Sept. 29-30
We Remember: 

NAtHAN DIAmOND
HArrY epSteIN
LAWreNCe GLASSer
NAtHAN HALLermAN
SAuL KAHN
LuCILLe KeuSCH
HYmAN rOYAK
mOrtON SALtZberG
DOrA NAHum
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RABBI WEINER DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Honor 	 Donor 
Mr. & Mrs. Lichtenstein’s 50th anniversary    	     Cindy & Dave Rivkin
Zena & Jerry Jay’s grandson’s ordination as Rabbi    	    Gloria & Al Nahum
Julie & Howard Leopold’s son Jordan’s Bar Mitzvah 	 Susan & Bruce Kaminer
Rima & Roger Rosenstein’s daughter Hilary’s engagement  
  		  Ruth & Stu Smith
In Memory 	 Donor
Dr. Selma Mitchel’s beloved husband, Stanley                      	  Nina & Gary Glaser 
  		  Serry & Fred Barko
  		  Linda & Arthur Hirschberg
  		  Grace Weiner
  		  Gerta Stiefel
 		   Elaine & Marty Cohen  
Fran & Richard Winters’ beloved father, Stanley Mitchel  
  		  Gerta Stiefel & Sy Miller
Rhoda Fried’s beloved husband, Joe     	                             Elinor Yarkoni
  		  Gerta Stiefel
 		    Mitra & Joseph Emrani  
  		  Jozefine & Stanley Schiffman 
Millie Lerman’s beloved brother Joe Fried       	   Bea Sabin
       	 Gerta Stiefel  
Ronnie Schmidt’s beloved mother, Harriet Beal      	     Hilda & David Luria
Irving Diamond’s beloved wife, Doris         	     Gloria & Al Nahum
Jacqueline & Michael Reuveni’s beloved daughter Gabrielle   	 Gerta Stiefel
Speedy Recovery 	 Donor
Jean Lipshitz                        	  Elinor Yarkoni
Irving Gall     	 Serry & Fred Barko

TORAH REPAIR FUND
In Honor 	 Donor 
Dr. Donald Rosenbloom’s special birthday    	        Leni & Erwin Kirsch
Lee & Irving Gall’s 70th anniversary         	        Serry & Fred Barko
In Memory 	 Donor 
Al Nahum’s beloved brother Solomon           	 Beverly & Milton Diamond
 		  Jack Miller
Dr. Selma Mitchel’s beloved husband, Stanley      B	 everly & Milton Diamond
 		   Leni & Erwin Kirsch
    		      Roberta & Larry Edelstein
     		   Leni & Erwin Kirsch
Fran & Richard Winters’ beloved father, Stanley Mitchel         
  		  Marylin & Bruce Granat
Maxine & Isaac Rosenberg’s beloved son, Jeffrey       
  		  Alan Breda & Carolyn Kaufman
  		  The Shatkin Family
Ronnie Schmidt’s beloved mother, Harriet Beal   
  		  Alan Breda and Carolyn Kaufman
Speedy Recovery 	 Donor 
Jean Lipshitz                                	 Gloria & Al Nahum 
Stanley Fox   	 Jewish War Vetarans Post 669

DORA & SIDNEY MILLER EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER
In Honor 	 Donor 
Susan & Norman Finkle’s granddaughter Gabrielle’s Bat Mitzvah    
  		  Vivien Miller
  		  Beverly & Milton Diamond
In Memory 	 Donor
Warren Nitti’s beloved brother, Jay         	 Nina & Russell Rothman
Fran & Richard Winters’ beloved father, Stanley Mitchel     
  		  Dolores & Jules Miller

GENERAL OPERATIONS FUND 
In Honor 	 Donor 
Hoory & Behzad’s son Rafael’s Bar Mitzvah 	 Merle & Fred Harris
Joy & Marc Sapin’s son Ari’s engagement 	 Suzy & Steve Julis
Judy & Andy Jaffe’s daughter Lisa’s wedding      	 Merle & Fred Harris
Jerry Menter                         	 Lisa, Raina & Debra Menter
Helen & Gary Hutmacher                       	  Melanie & Harvey Seigle
Lee & Irving Gall’s 70th anniversary   	     Amanda & Craig Ascher
   		  Lotte & Fred Buff
Dr. Donald Rosenbloom’s special birthday         	  Greta Waxman
Larry Danziger                             	       Gloria & Al Nahum
In Memory 	 Donor
Al Nahum’s beloved brother, Solomon    	    Dan Leib
   		  Lotte & Fred Buff
        	 Merle & Fred Harris
  		  Sandy & Rich Alpern
  		  Linda & Edna Spiegel
Leslie & Michael Silver’s beloved grandfather, Stanley Mitchel       
  		  Amy & David Glazer
Dr. Selma Mitchel’s beloved husband, Stanley      	  Lotte & Fred Buff
  		  Rose Lazarus & Family
        	 Debbie & Mark Berman
  		  Merle & Fred Harris
  		  Dan Leib
  		  Arlene Perlis
       	 Helga Bodeen
        	 Bena & Steven Weil
       	 Adina Schecter
Fran & Richard Winters’ beloved father, Stanley Mitchel       
  		  Cookie & Herb Botwinick
   		    Linda Spiegel & Paul Duboff
Maxine & Isaac Rosenberg’s beloved son, Jeffrey	 Dr. & Mrs. Stanley Rusak
Ronnie Schmidt’s beloved mother, Harriet Beal           	  Carol & Andy Rossmer
  		  Helga Bodeen
  		  Pearl & Ed Savell
  		  Lotte & Fred Buff
Warren Nitti’s beloved brother, Jay                    	        Merle & Fred Harris
                        	 Dan Leib
Rhoda Liebowitz’s beloved husband, Larry   	      Rick & Michele Erdmann
Rhoda Fried’s beloved husband, Joe     	     Miriam Tauber
       	 Bea Sabin
        	 Heidi & Jeff Schaller
       	 Sidney & Lillian Lerman
       	 Murray & Marion Reinhertz
       	 Lotte & Fred Buff
  		  Marcy Bernstein
       	 Dr. Selma & Stanley Mitchel
   		  Gloria & Al Nahum
  		  Irving & Muriel Lash
Dr. Raisy Weiss’ beloved father      	         Dr. Selma & Stanley Mitchel
Mrs. Deutsch’s beloved husband, Harvey   	   Gloria & Al Nahum
Jacqueline & Michael Reuveni’s beloved daughter Gabrielle        
  		  Julie, Walter, Robert &  James Brenner
  		  Mona & Steven Shatkin
       	 Debbie & Marc Berman
       	 Merle & Fred Harris
Speedy Recovery 	 Donor
Toby Fischbein 	 Merle & Fred Harris
Robert Epstein   	  Merle & Fred Harris
Gary Hutmacher         	 Gloria & Al Nahum
Merle Harris                        	      Cookie & Herb Botwinick

The Congregation Gratefully Acknowledges 
the Following Contributions:

      			    “Sharing is equal to all of the Commandments.“
Contributions



Speedy Recovery 	 Donor 
Norman Finkle 	 Beverly & Milton Diamond

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND 
In Honor 	 Donor
Lee & Irving Gall’s 70th anniversary                  	  Lili & Martin Rosenbaum
Al Nahum  	 elen & Gary Hutmacher
Dinner Dance Committee 	 Helen & Gary Hutmacher 
In Memory 	 Donor
Al Nahum’s beloved brother, Solomon      	      Marcy Bernstein
Fran & Richard Winters’ beloved father, Stanley Mitchel  	     Eve & Stu Lehrer
Ronnie Schmidt’s beloved mother, Harriet Beal   	     Eve & Stu Lehrer
Rhoda Fried’s beloved husband, Joe                	   Eve & Stu Lehrer

JAN LAUREN SCHONBERG LIBRARY FUND
In Memory 	 Donor
Millie Lerman’s beloved brother, Joe Fried     	     Gloria & Al Nahum
Rhoda Fried’s beloved husband, Joe Fried        	  Jewish War Vets Post 669
       	 Ruth Goldstein
Ronnie Schmidt’s beloved mother, Harriet Beal    	    Gloria & Al Nahum
Al Nahum’s beloved brother Solomon         	             Ruth Goldstein
Speedy Recovery 	 Donor 
Stanley Fox                                 	      Post 669 Jewish War Veterans

GEORGE REISS MEMORIAL FUND
In Memory 	 Donor
Rhoda Fried’s beloved husband, Joe	  Irene Reiss

YOUTH FUND
In Memory 	 Donor
Ronnie Schmidt’s beloved mother, Harriet Beal       	  Sandy & Steve Charatz
Speedy Recovery 	 Donor 
Norman Finkle                          	 Sandy & Steve Charatz

COMMUNITY AFFAIRS TZEDAKAH FUND
In Honor 	 Donor 
Lee & Irving Gall’s 70th anniversary     	    Rhoda Fried
In Memory 	 Donor 
Dr. Selma Mitchel’s beloved husband, Stanley  	     Rhoda Fried
Fran & Richard Winters’ beloved father, Stanley Mitchel      	 Roz Gerard  
Ronnie Schmidt’s beloved mother, Harriet Beal    	      Roz Gerard
       	 Rhoda Fried
Rhoda Fried’s beloved husband, Joe                         	     Bernice & Shel Berman
       	 Elaine & Marty Cohen
       	 Roz Gerard
  		  The Brinkley Family
  		   Dolores Bass
  		   Blanche & Stu Weinberg
Millie Lerman’s beloved brother, Joe Fried    	      Roz Gerard & Family
Al Nahum’s beloved brother, Solomon             	          Roz Gerard

CAPITAL PROJECTS
In Honor 	 Donor 
Judy & Andy Jaffe’s daughter Lisa’s wedding      	  Rima & Roger Rosenstein
  		  Ruth & Stu Smith
Sue & Mitchell Greenberg’s daughter Randi’s wedding      
  		  Rima & Roger Rosenstein              
In Memory 	 Donor 
Dr. Selma Mitchel’s beloved husband, Stanley    	    Bernice & Shel Berman
   		  Sandy & Rich Alpern
Fran & Richard Winters’ beloved father, Stanley Mitchel   
  		   Sandy & Rich Alpern
    		     Lola & Henry Weber
    		    Susan & Stan Liebowitz
Ronnie Schmidt’s beloved mother, Harriet Beal  	 Rima & Roger Rosenstein
Rhoda Fried’s beloved husband, Joe                  	       Lola & Henry Weber
Al Nahum’s beloved brother, Solomon            	      Lola & Henry Weber

KIDDUSH FUND
In Honor 	 Donor 
Rabbi Arthur & Dr. Shira Weiner’s son Sam’s college graduation      
  		  Rima & Roger Rosenstein

Susan & Bruce Kaminer’s daughter Elysa’s college graduation     
  		  Rima & Roger Rosenstein
Ruth & Stu Smith’s son Michael’s college graduation  
  		  Rima & Roger Rosenstein
Nina & Gary Glaser’s daughter Arielle’s college graduation        
  		  Rima & Roger Rosenstein
Beth & Rob Chananie’s son Michael’s college graduation  
  		  Rima & Roger Rosesnstein
Lotte & Fred Buff’s 67th wedding anniversary 	 Dr. Selma & Stanley Mitchel
Rima & Roger Rosenstein’s new grandson 	 Dr. Selma & Stanley Mitchel
Rima & Roger Rosenstein’s daughter’s engagement  
  		  Dr. Selma & Stanley Mitchel
Juanna’s first granddaughter                         	  Bernice & Shel Berman
In Memory 	 Donor 
Al Nahum’s beloved brother, Solomon      	   Millie & Harold Lerman
  		  Irene Reiss
		    Estelle Argaman
 		    Bernice & Shel Berman
Dr. Selma Mitchel’s beloved husband, Stanley       	 Millie & Harold Lerman
       	 Belle & Donald Rosenbloom
Fran & Richard Winters’ beloved father, Stanley Mitchel       
  		  Millie & Harold Lerman
     		  Belle & Donald Rosenbloom
Ronnie Schmidt’s beloved mother, Harriet Beal         	  Millie & Harold Lerman
Leni Kirsch’s beloved mother                                    	       Dr. Selma & Stanley Mitchel
Rhoda Fried’s beloved husband, Joe                  	   Flo & Nat Keusch
Millie Lerman’s beloved brother, Joe Fried      	   Dr. Selma & Stanley Mitchel
Rhoda Manndel’s beloved husband, Bernard         	  Phyllis Perlman
     		   Holly & John Driscoll
      		  Stacey Wertans
Speedy Recovery 	 Donor 
Stanley Fox                                            	      Estelle Argaman

LEIPSNER/PERSOFSKY SCHOLARSHIP FUND
In Memory 	 Donor 
Dr. Selma Mitchel’s beloved husband, Stanley      Dr. George & Sheila Leipsner
Dr. Roger Szanto’s beloved mother, Marie E. Szanto   
  		  Dr. George & Sheila Leipsner
Mr. Frank McDermott’s beloved wife, Nadyne	  Dr. George & Sheila Leipsner
Ronnie Schmidt’s beloved mother, Harriet Beal	 Dr. George & Sheila Leipsner
Rhoda Fried’s beloved husband, Joe            	    Dr. George & Sheila Leipsner
Wendy Gottlieb      	 Dr. George & Sheila Leipsner

YAHRZEIT DONATIONS
In Memory 	 Donor 
Morris Edelstein 	 Larry & Roberta Edelstein
Pauline Rozansky 	 Larry & Roberta Edelstein
Dorothy Edelstein 	 Larry & Roberta Edelstein
Helen Weiser 	 Fran & Dan Aronesty
Belle Tolkacheva 	 Dr. Selma Mitchel
Arthur Clipper 	 Pearl Clipper
Meyer Rozansky 	 Roberta Edelstein
Fritz Barkovsky 	 Serry & Fred Barko
Ruth Schultz 	 Serry & Fred Barko

LARRY LEVINE MEMORIAL GARDEN
In Honor 	 Donor 
Myrna Levine’s granddaughter’s Bat Mitzvah         	  Marcia Kopeloff
Mimi Levin’s grandson’s graduation                    	    Roberta & Larry Edelstein

In Memory 	 Donor 
Jacqueline & Michael Reuveni’s beloved daughter Gabrielle  	  Myrna Levine
Al Nahum’s beloved brother, Solomon                      	  Nina & Russell Rothman 
Speedy Recovery 	 Donor 
Norman Finkle                            	 Roberta & Larry Edelstein
Gary Hutmacher                       	  Roberta & Larry Edelstein
Merle Harris                      	 Myrna Levine

ADULT EDUCATION
In Memory 	 Donor 
Ronnie Schmidt’s beloved mother, Harriet Beal    	     Suzy & Steve Julis



 
 
 

In order to increase the awareness and observance of Sukkot among our 
membership and the larger Jewish community, the Jewish Community Center of 
Paramus will again provide Lulavim and Etrogim from Israel for those who wish to 
order them with us. They will be delivered to our congregation straight from our 
supplier in Israel, ready for the joyous festival of Sukkot. 
 
Each year, more and more of our members purchase Lulavim and Etrogim, and we 
hope for even more this year. We encourage each family in the congregation to 
purchase a set and observe this great Mitzvah. Each set will include all the four 
species: the etrog, the lulav, the hadassim (myrtle), and aravot (willow). The price 
for each set is $40. We are pleased to announce that there is no price increase 
this year.   
 
Your Lulavim and Etrogim will be ready for pickup on Monday, Oct. 1. 
 
 
To order your Lulav and Etrog, please do one of the following: 
 

1. Call the Synagogue office at (201) 262-7691. 
2. Email the office at office@jccparamus.org. 
3. Return the following order form by Sept. 21. 

 
Name:  ______________________________________________________ 
 
Address:  ___________________________________________________  
 
Telephone:  _________________________________________________ 
 
 

 
 



The Jewish Community Center of Paramus

September 2012 14 Elul 5772 - 14 Tishre 5773
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 14 ELUL

2 15 ELUL 3 16 ELUL 4 17 ELUL 5 18 ELUL6 19 ELUL 7 20 ELUL8 21 ELUL

9 22 ELUL 10 23 ELUL 11 24 ELUL 12 25 ELUL13 26 ELUL 14 27 ELUL15 28 ELUL

16 29 ELUL 17 1 TISHRE 18 2 TISHRE 19 3 TISHRE20 4 TISHRE 21 5 TISHRE22 6 TISHRE

23 7 TISHRE 24 8 TISHRE 25 9 TISHRE 26 10 TISHRE 27 11 TISHRE 28 12 TISHRE 29 13 TISHRE

30 14 TISHRE

Labor Day

Selichot Begin

Erev Rosh Hashanah Rosh Hashanah - 
Day 1

Rosh Hashanah - 
Day 2

Fast of Gedalyah

Erev Yom Kippur Yom Kippur

Ki Tetze

Ki Tavo

Nitzavim

Vayelech

Ha'azinu

Shabbat Ends: 8:17

6:58
Shabbat Ends: 8:06

6:46
Shabbat Ends: 7:54

6:42
First Day Yom Tov 
Ends: 7:51

Yom Tov Ends: 7:49

6:34
Shabbat Ends: 7:42

6:27 Yom Kippur Ends: 
7:36

6:22
Shabbat Ends: 7:31

6:19

Shabbat Service 9am
Mincha 7:10pm

Kaplan 4  1-5pm
ECC/Office/PRA 
Closed
No Men's B-Ball

Men's Club Game Night
8:15pm
Youth Committee 
8:15pm

Drosh and Nosh 7:30pm
ECC Orientation 
7:30pm

Executive Board 
8:15pm
Cantor High Holiday 
Workshop 2pm and 7pm
ECC Orientation 
7:30pm

Shabbat Service 8:30pm
Young Jewish Families 
Service 7:30pm

Weiss Bar 
Mitzvah(Egal.) 9am
Mincha 7:00pm
SELICHOT 
SERVICE

Hebrew School Begins
Men's Club Breakfast 
9:30am

Men's B-Ball 8:15pm
Yesterday, Today 
1:30pm
Board of Education 
8:15pm
Sisterhood Board Mtg 
7:15pm
ECC Opens//Jewish 
War Vets

House Committee 
8:15pm
Men's Club Bd Mtg. 
8:15pm
Membership Mtg. 
8:15pm
Hadassah  7:45pm

Drosh and Nosh 7:30pm Adult Ed. Mtg. 8:15pm
Cantor High Holiday 
Workshop 2pm and 7pm

Shabbat Service 8:30pm
Shabbat Service 9am
Mincha 6:50pm
Glaser Kiddush 
Host/Haftorah

Hebrew School Closed

ECC/Office/PRA Close
TASHLICH 6PM

ECC/Office/PRA Close
Hebrew School Closed

Drosh and Nosh 7:30pm
Yiddush Club 2pm

Cantor High Holiday 
Workshop 2pm and 7pm
Board of Trustees 
8:15pm

Shabbat Service 8:30pm
Shabbat Service 9am
Mincha 6:35pm

7th Grade Hebrew 
School Parent Mtg.

No Men's B-Ball
Yesterday, Today 
1:30pm Hebrew School Closed

KOL NIDRE ECC/Office/PRA Close
Mincha
Ne'illah

Religious Comm. 
8:15pm
Community Affairs 
8:15pm
7th Grade Bar Mitzvah 
Mtg

Shabbat Service 8:30pm
Rabbi Kogen Apt. Shabbat Service 9am

Mincha 6:25pm

HS Decorate Sukkah
YJF Decorate Sukkah
Sukkot ECC Playtime 
10am

Daily Services
Shacharit
Mon. & Thur. 6:45am
Tue, Wed, Fri. 7:00am
Sunday/Holidays
9:00am
Mincha/Maariv
Sun-Thur. 8:00pm



E. 304 Midland Avenue
Paramus, NJ 07652

Support our Advertisers! For Information about advertising on this page, please contact Debbie Barbash at 201-664-5960 or  
e-mail:  bulletin@jccparamus.org 

The appearance of an advertisement in the JCCP bulletin does not constitute a kashrut or business endorsement.

www.kochmonument.com

www.drbrucemeyer.com

For generations, we’ve  
made family, community  

and tradition our promise to you.
WIEN & WIEN INc. 

MEMorIal chapEls
alan l. Musicant, Mgr. N.J. lic.No.2890

ronald Bloom, N.J. lic.No. 4545

GUTTErMaN aNd MUsIcaNT 
JEWIsh FUNEral dIrEcTors

alan l. Musicant, Mgr. N.J. lic.No.2890
arthur r. Musicant, N.J. lic.No. 2544

402 Park Street, Hackensack, NJ 07601
Serving all of Florida

1-800-322-05331-800-522-0588 Fax: 201-489-2392

www.GuttermanMusicantWien.com

Irving Kleinberg, N.J. lic. No. 2517

www.GuttermanMusicantWien.com

New Jersey Burglar Fire Alarm Association

Dealer of the Year
2010

I.R.A. Security Systems, Inc.
Quality Installations since 1970

Commercial and Residential Burglar & Fire Alarms    •    Medical Pendants
Access Control    •    Surround Sound / Home Theater Systems    •    Closed Circuit TV

201-265-9687                www.irasecurity.com

SPRUNG MONUMENT
C O R P O R A T I O N

FOR ALL CEMETERIES

JOHN LANGE / TILDA PELLEGRINO
402 Park St., Hackensack, NJ 07601

201-488-2291 • 1-800-666-6964 • Fax: 201-488-8728
www.sprungmonuments.com


